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ITEM #4: Award a Bid and Authorize the Town Manager to Execute a Contract for the 
Reconstruction of the Six Tennis Courts at Cedar Falls Park. 

Council Question:  
Following up on the status of a question asked earlier about where things stand in terms of the question of 
whether it makes sense to double-line courts to meet tennis and pickleball needs.  Relatedly, can you tell me if 
that is an option under this contract and, if not, staff’s thoughts? 

Staff Response:  
The courts at Cedar Falls Park have hosted matches for middle school & high school tennis teams and youth 
tennis programming usage in previous years. The current scope of work planned for the project will include 
lining for tennis on all six courts and junior tennis lines on a couple courts as well. This approach is consistent 
with plans discussed and shared during community engagement related to the reconstruction project. Future 
usage assessment will help to guide staff decisions on dual lining that could incorporate markings for 
pickleball.  


